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2nd September 2020
Dear Parents/Carers 

As you are aware, children will be returning to school on Monday 7th September. I hope you have all enjoyed your summer and your children are filled with energy and excitement for the start of the school year. The teachers have been busily working over the summer creating some wonderful learning opportunities for children: creative art projects, exciting topics, launch days, outdoor learning and much more. Your class teacher will be running a meet the teacher session in the first couple of weeks of the year to share some of these exciting things with you and give you a chance to ask any questions. Details of these meetings will be sent out by your class teacher in due course.  

Although return to school is extremely exciting for children and teachers alike, we are aware that there is still the need to have robust health and safety procedures in place to ensure that our setting remains COVID-Secure. I am therefore sending you the schools risk assessment and our plan for our recovery curriculum. For your convenience, I will summarise the most relevant details here.  
Arrangements for drop off and collection 

To minimise the number of individuals gathering at one time, we will have a staggered start and finish to the school day. Children in Key Stage One- Reception to Year 2- should be dropped off between 8:45 and 8:55. Collection will be at 3. Key Stage two Year 3-Year 6 should be dropped off between 8:55-9:05- we ask that children try to be in school as close to 9 as possible to allow a prompt start to learning. Children should be collected at 3:15.  

To minimise the number of children entering the school grounds, we ask that you drop your child at the school gate. An adult will meet them at the gate and take them into their classrooms. If you need to enter the school premises to speak with an adult or hand something in at the office, please make an appointment by contacting secretary@trekenner.net. We understand that this is quite different from the open-door policy that we usually operate, and we will aim to return to that as soon as we are able. We appreciate your understanding in the meantime. 
Equipment 

Children will not be able to share any regularly used equipment. We therefore ask that you send your child to school with their own labelled pencil case. This pencil case should contain a pencil, rubber, ruler, and coloring pencils.  We are starting a new reward system called the pen license campaign so please do not send children in with pens. Children will write in pencil until they are awarded their pen license, they will then be given a pen and a certificate as a reward. 

In addition to the above, children should bring a coat, transparent water bottle and a book bag.  

Enhanced hygiene 

We ask that you please have your child wash their hands before they leave for school. We will then ask the children to wash their hands on entry into school. We will have regular hand washing times throughout the day. This will be supplemented using hand sanitizer spray to allow for quick sanitation between activities such as between using pieces of equipment. If you have any objection to the use of hand sanitizer spay, please let the school office know as soon as possible.
In addition to the above, we ask that children with long hair have their hair tied back and that nails are kept short. 

An enhanced cleaning regime will be implemented in school with regularly touched surfaces being cleaned by staff throughout the day. There will also be a deep clean of all key areas of the school at the end of each day. 

Minimizing contact between individuals. 

All groups will be taught in bubbles. These bubbles will be no larger than 23 children. There will be no contact or sharing of equipment between these bubbles. Where children from different bubbles need to be taught together due to specialist teaching, strict social distancing of over two meters between bubbles will be maintained. 

As children in Years 5 and 6 are old enough to understand the concept of social distancing, we will be asking them to maintain one meter plus distance from each other when in the classroom. Younger children will be asked not to touch one and other and encouraged to maintain an arm’s length from each other. Children will be seated in rows facing forward as far as is possible and will have allocated classroom seats. 
Wherever possible, adults will maintain social distance from children. In situations where this is not possible, staff will wear a face shield. 

At playtimes and lunchtimes, children will eat their lunch and play in their bubble in an allocated area. The playground has been divided into squares and older children will be encouraged to stay a square apart when they are playing. Younger children will not be expected to social distance but will be encouraged not to touch one and other.  

School uniform 

We are restarting the school dress code and children will be asked to wear school uniform from Monday. School uniform can be purchased from the school office. Please contact secretary@trekenner.net for an appointment. We ask that the children’s uniform is washed as regularly as possible as part of the enhanced hygiene measures. 

On PE days, to limit the need for changing, we ask the children wear their PE kit into school.

Visits, trips and residentials. 

We are not planning any school trips for the Autumn term but will make up for it with some exciting in school activities including trench digging, cooking and some exciting outdoor learning. We will review our position on trips as the situation changes. Unfortunately, Gymnastics and Swimming has needed to be postponed due to the current situation. We will aim to reorganize this as soon as it is safe to do so. In the place of this Mr Horne will be delivering some exciting Multi-skills lessons to children. He will also be running some exciting lunchtime activities get us all active.  
At present, overnight visits are not permitted and whilst the situation may change, we have decided due to the uncertainty of the situation not to plan a residential this year. I understand this may be disappointing, but with uncertainty as to when residentials will be allowed again we felt that this would be the most sensible decision at this time. In the place of residential, we will organize an adventure weekend. Further details of this will follow. Please rest assured, we will aim to restart residential visits as soon as we are able.  
Visiting adults 

In line with guidance for shops and other organizations, if visitors need to come into the school office, we ask that they wear a facemask. This is because of the space available and the challenges in social distancing. Wherever possible adults visiting classrooms during school time will be minimized. If a visitor does need to enter the classroom during school hours, they will be asked to wear a face covering.  
If someone in your household is displaying symptoms of COVID-19. 
Children should not be sent into school. Your household should self-isolate and seek a test. If the test is negative and the individual is well and does not show symptoms they may return to school. If the test is positive, please inform the school straight away. Your household should continue to self-isolate in line with government guidance. 
If your child begins to show symptoms in school. The child will be isolated in a separate area of the school. They will be looked after by a member of staff who will wear PPE. Parents will be contacted 
I know that some of the procedures may be a little strange but I also know how resilient our children are and I know that they will settle in brilliantly, just as many of them did in June-July. We are working hard to ensure that children are safe but that they have as exciting learning experience as possible and we have some exciting plans this year to help Trekenner School become the best it can be. 
If you have any questions about the contents of this letter, please feel free to contact me on head@trekenner.net. I look forward to seeing you all on the 7th. 

Yours Sincerely 

Marc Wheeler

(Headteacher) 
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